Dear Members,

See below an update from Llyr Jones at Gwynedd Council concerning the latest dredging position.  This is somewhat different from what he described at our AGM.  

Additionally, a PMBHA response to the Highly Protected Marine Conservation Zones consultation has been sent to the Welsh Assembly today and a copy is posted on our yahoo site.  http://uk.groups.yahoo.com/group/pwllheli_mbha/files/  

Sorry that your Committee’s request for good weather has again failed for the third year running! There is always next year….. 

Regards.

Dave Dewsbury

Chairman

Dear David,

Thank you for your e-mails and subsequent discussion earlier this afternoon. Thought I’d send a brief reply to confirm the current situation as discussed.
As reported in the PMBHA AGM in May, progress is being made in respect of the Hafan Pwllheli Action Plan which approved by Gwynedd Council Board in November. As part of the Plan, no increases (or inflation) were applied for 2012/13, and an early booking incentive package was also introduced. Since then, works to remove the stockpile at the harbour entrance have been completed which will  provide future dredging capacity. Earlier this year, work was also carried out to remove piles within the channel in order to utilise the natural depth of the channel for navigational purposes. 
One key element of the Plan was to carry out further dredging work in the channel / marina basin during 2012/13 to coincide with the development o the Pwllheli Sailing Academy (part of which dredging machinery and equipment would be used). Mouchel consultants have been appointed to undertake the preliminary work and obtain the various statutory consents for the dredging works as well identifying disposal options.
A meeting the Sailing Academy Project Team was held yesterday with included an update on the various work streams. Based on a screening opinion, the Welsh Government’s Marine Consent Unit have now confirmed that a full Environmental Impact Assessment will be required to support various statutory applications. As a result, we will now be preparing / submitting the required details which will enable us carry out the proposed dredging works over the winter period. In terms of programme, we will be aiming to commence on site in January, with the first phases of the work on the channel and marina basin before the 2013/14 season. Incidentally, it was also agreed that an informal meeting of the Harbour Committee be arranged next month to discuss details of the proposed dredging works. We have previously stated that dredging works are to be carried out this winter, and this remains unchanged. 
In relation to the 2012 season, a general survey of the channel was carried out recently and further inspections are due to be carried out. We are also making enquires regarding the availability / costs for undertaking some bed-leveling works (if deemed necessary following inspections).
I hope this brief summary is of assistance – should you require further details please let me know.
Regards
Llyr

Llyr B. Jones
Uwch Reolwr Economi a Chymuned /
Economic and Community Senior Manager
Cyngor Gwynedd Council

